


For immediate release:

The CIE met on 10/27/23. After minutes were reviewed and voted upon, the primary agenda item was the review of the Spring 2023 graduate student diversity survey data. A thorough review of both the experimental and clinical student results took place, followed by a request for each of the members to review the results on their own prior to the next CIE meeting. 

Because this review process took the entire meeting time, Stacey asked the group to review on their own the findings once more prior to the next meeting during which discussion will follow. A subset of the CIE suggested that the regular meeting times be extended to 90 minutes instead of 60 to allow for more discussion of these important issues. Stacey will bring this suggested change to the committee for a formal vote to the committee expectation. 

A subset of the CIE discussed a plan for moving forward with survey collection (end of Spring semesters) and dissemination of findings (early Fall semester of subsequent academic year) to the department. This dissemination will provide even more transparency to the committee’s work and will allow the department to track changes over time. Natasha volunteered to begin creating visuals of our survey results that we will use to disseminate. A graduate student she works with on program evaluation may assist. We reiterated the importance of keeping any identifiable comments from the data private rather than disseminated. 

These latter ideas and processes will be discussed with the entire committee for approval.
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